
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:

Location:

Members:

Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton

Tuesday December 15, 2015 at 6:00 pm

Hall of Fame Room, City Hall 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589

Sid Boersma, Paul Lawrence, Tom Majewski - Chair , Tom Selsor, Mayor Donna Olson

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications :
2. Reports: Activity, Street Opening, Yardwaste

Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Veterans Park Tennis Court Project Update

Item # NEW BUSINESS
4 Approve Minutes of November 17, 2015
5 2016 Construction Projects
6 Discussion on Sidewalk and Crosswalk Ramp Snow Removal
7 Review Snow Removal Procedures from Downtown (Page St to Railroad Tracks)
8 Discussion and Recommendation – Ordinance Section 10-2 Construction Standards -

Chapter 10-2 (d) Street Tree Installation
9 Future Agenda Items:

ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,
Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, City Clerk Lana Kropf, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/WI
State Journal/Capital Times

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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Activity Report
Street & Parks Department


November 2015


Hope you all had a great Thanksgiving Holiday and successful deer camp. Our first snow
event for the year also brought the first Snow Emergency of the year as Mother Nature
dumped 8 inches of snow on us.


You never know what the weather will be this time of the year, so crews have to be prepared
and worked very hard to complete fall projects. Street and Parks Departments crews
performed the following tasks during November;


 November brush collection was average as crews hauled 49 truckloads of brush to
yardwaste site to be mulched at a later time. This was last brush for the year, crews will
be out in January for Christmas trees and the next scheduled brush collection will be
April 4, 2016.


 As mentioned above, crews had to plow the streets and clean the sidewalks after an 8
inch snow event on Friday November 20 & Saturday November 21. The first snow
plowing event of the year went pretty good and we only experienced a couple
breakdowns of equipment.


 Crews have performed safety pruning, trimmed branches hanging over streets,
sidewalks and blocking signs throughout the city. Crews also removed parkrow trees.


 Crews were out with cold patch patching streets throughout the city. The new “hotbox”
unit for heating the asphalt keeps the asphalt more workable during cold days.


 The yardwaste site is officially closed for the year. The yard waste site was extremely
busy during November. For the year, 964 (9 new permits for November) permits have
been sold to city residents and 149 (2 new permits for November) permits issued to
Dunkirk Township resident. The 964 is a new record for permits, beating the old record
of 934. The yardwaste site will open again on April 2, 2016 weather permitting.


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







 Leaf collection was very heavy this year and crews were able to complete 98% of the
collection before the snow event. Crews will be out the first week of December
collecting those leaves that were not collected prior to snow event. The street sweepers
complemented the leaf collection with sweeping up leaves in the gutter and street.


 With very heavy rain prior to Thanksgiving, crews cleaned stormwater inlets throughout
the city.


 Street crews hung up the Christmas decorations after volunteer assembled the lights
and garlands. Holiday banners were also put up at this time.


 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and
signs, processing invoices, tracking yardwaste permits, sales, and usage, computerizing
employee timesheets, and addressing customer inquiries.


 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is
available for daily tasks. Fleet Manager has all winter snow & ice removal equipment
ready for the season. Working on repairs to snow removal equipment.


 The Parks Department finished mulching of leaves, put down rubber matting at Norse
Park Ice Rink warming shelter, and cleaned city sidewalks after snow event


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, monitor
water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye
wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).


Enjoy the rest of the year; Christmas is right around the corner 


Respectfully Submitted,


Karl D. Manthe


Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent







2015 Street Opening Permits


# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid Date Paid
Contact Phone


Reason For Opening Date Closed Status #


1 Hults Rd @ Hwy 51 Jackson 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


2 Alley Project - Forrest & S Main 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


3 Fifth St @ Washington St 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


4 Forrest St @ Washington 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


5 Page St N 2101 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 1


6 Page St N 2109 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 1


7 Page St N 2117 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 1


8 Page St N 2125 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 1


9 Main St E 508 1/6/15 Sto Util 50.00$ repair leaking service 1/6/15 1


10 Page St N 2106 1/12/15 Fox & Sons 50.00$ 1/15/15 Fox & Sons 395-4392 water service 1/30/15 1


11 Page St N 2126 1/12/15 Fox & Sons 50.00$ 1/15/15 Fox & Sons 395-4392 water service 1/30/15 1


12 Main St W 301 1/27/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/21/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 retire gas service 4/15/15 1


13 McKinley St E 148 1/23/15 Sto Util 100.00$ water main break 1/23/15 1


14 Page St N 2025 2/24/15 Alliant 50.00$ 5/19/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/30/15 1


15 Chicago St E, 116 2/19/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 877-7430 water main break 2/20/15 1


16 Williams Dr 3/15/15 A T & T 50.00$ Brian Scholz 282-6899 underground a t & t lines 10/15/15 3


17 Jefferson St W to Taylor Ln 3/15/15 A T & T 1,100.00$ Brian Scholz 282-6899 underground a t & t lines 7/30/15 1


18 Giles St 1208 3/13/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair water main 3/13/15 1


19 Washington St E, 310 3/25/15 Charter 50.00$ 3/25/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" bore under 4th St 5/1/15 1


20 Johnson St 316 3/24/15 Sto Util 50.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 water service leak 3/24/15 1


21 Hilldale Ln 725 Alliant 50.00$ 4/16/15 Ivy Jacus 877-1642 install gas 5/25/15 1


22 Forrest St & Washington St, Einter 5/18/15 A T & T 150.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2385 relocate underground facilities 6/28/15 1


23 Hilldale Ln 609 4/13/15 Alliant 50.00$ 4/16/15 Ivy Jacus 877-1642 install gas service 6/13/15 1


24 Page St N 324 4/12/15 Tarrant Plumb 50.00$ 4/14/15 Tarrant Plumb 213-3993 water main break 4/12/15 1


25 Hilldale Ln 2225 4/17/15 Alliant 50.00$ Ivy Jacus 877-1642 install gas service 6/17/15 1


26 Academy St, S 301 4/27/15 Haugen Exc. 400.00$ 4/22/15 Ken Haugen 205-0238 replace sewer lateral & Main 5/1/15 1


27 US Hwy 51 & Jackson St 5/4/15 Alliant 100.00$ Steve Schuett 877-1650 gas main @ Kettle Park W 7/30/15 3


28 Nygaard St (northside) 720 5/1/15 T N Hughes 150.00$ Rick Wienger 328-4215 hwy to rd uitility ext. 5/31/15 1


29 US Hwy 51 & Jackson St 5/1/15 T N Hughes 150.00$ Rick Wienger 328-4215 hwy to rd uitility ext. 5/31/15 1


30 Hults Rd 6/1/15 T N Hughes 150.00$ Rick Wienger 328-4215 hwy to rd uitility ext. 6/30/15 1


31 Greig Trail 318-322 5/18/15 Sto Util 100.00$ MTE 873-3379 checking depth of water main 5/22/15 1


1=OK, 2=Sawcut, 3=Terrace, 4=Other, 5=Not Completed







2015 Street Opening Permits


# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid Date Paid
Contact Phone


Reason For Opening Date Closed Status #


# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid Date Paid
Contact Phone


Reason For Opening Date Closed Status #


32 Hwy 51 1300 5/22/15 A T & T 50.00$ Lisa Gunlach 252-2432 placing fiber to Walmart 6/22/15 1


33 Page St N 2133 6/8/15 Alliant 50.00$ 5/19/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 10/30/15 1


34 Lincoln Ave 2208 5/26/15 R G Huston 400.00$ 5/20/15 Derrick Rice 255-9223 terminate existing water services 5/29/15 1


35 Hults Rd & Jackson St inter 5/27/15 A T & T 100.00$ Carol Anasou 252-2385 expose A T & T duct 6/5/15 1


36 Hwy 51 1411 6/9/15 A T & T 50.00$ Buffy Westrich 252-2444 placenew fiber cable 8/15/15 1


37 Prairie St, S 131 5/27/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 Service Leak 5/27/15 1


38 Prospect St, W 340 6/9/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 Service Leak 6/9/15 1


39 Prospect & Grant inter 6/10/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 Replace water valve 6/10/15 1


40 Division St 6/17/15 Iverson Const N/C John Schnell 839-1579 utility work 9/18/15 5


41 Fifth St 6/17/15 Iverson Const N/C John Schnell 839-1579 utility work 9/18/15 5


42 Washington St 6/17/15 Iverson Const N/C John Schnell 839-1579 utility work 9/18/15 5


43 Industrial Dr 430 7/27/15 A T & T 50.00$ Lisa Gunlach 252-2432 place fiber optic cable 9/1/15


44 Lynn St at Ridge St 7/23/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/30/15 3


45 Hillside St at Ridge St 7/23/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/30/15 3


46 Giles St at Lynn St 7/23/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/30/15 3


47 South St E at S Sixth St 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15 1


48 South St E at S Seventh St 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15 1


49 South St E @ Cty Rd N & Dunkirk Ave 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15 1


50 Dunkirk Ave at Garden Ave 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15 1


51 North St at S Fourth St 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15 1


52 North St at S Fifth St 7/27/15 Charter 100.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15 1


53 Main St, W 301 8/6/15 Fuller Exc. 100.00$ 8/4/15 Brad Fuller 873-7098 shut off water / sewer 8/6/15 1


54 North St & 4th St 8/18/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair broken valve 8/18/15 1


55 Fifth St, S 409 8/20/15 Pertzborn 100.00$ 8/24/15 Pertzborn Plum 256-3900 replace sewer lateral 8/20/15 2,3


56 Mandt Parkway 8/26/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair sewer 8/26/15 1


57 South St 8/27/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 877-7421 repair manhole 8/27/15 1


58 South St, E 616 9/9/15 G Fox & Son 125.00$ 9/8/15 Bill Fox 774-0883 sewer break 9/915 2


59 Devonshire Rd 504 9/21/15 Alliant Brad Noack 877-1634 replace gas service 9/21/15


60 Ridge St 916 & 924 9/14/15 Fuller Exc. 250.00$ 9/14/15 Fuller Exc 873-7098 shut off water 9/14/15


61 Madison St, S 525 9/16/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 Service Leak 9/16/15


62 Business Park Circle 160 10/1/15 A T & T Cory Straight 282-6899 Bore fiber cable 10/30/15







2015 Street Opening Permits


# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid Date Paid
Contact Phone


Reason For Opening Date Closed Status #


63 US Hwy 551 1411 9/28/15 Corex 50.00$ 9/23/15 Corey Wise 575-8111 connect to city water 10/2/15


64 Milwaukee St, E 208 9/28/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 leaking service 9/28/15


65 McComb to Veek Rd 2247 10/6/15 TEC 50.00$ 10/6/15 Josh Lucka 372-6666 install water main 10/7/15


66 Page St N 416 9/30/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair curb stop 9/30/15


67 Hanson Rd 432-434 10/14/15 Alliant 50.00$ 10/21/15 Patrick Mueller 877-1641 install gas service 10/19/15


68 Main St W 168 10/19/15 Manley Rem 125.00$ 10/19/15 Peter Manley 206-7205 install underground electrical 10/23/15


69 Meadow Dr - End 10/27/15 R G Huston 435.00$ 10/26/15 Mark Rosenbaum577-1305 tap water & sewer 10/30/15


70 Page St S 11/3/15 Jim Magee Josh Jaskolski 212-8291 gas leak 11/3/15


71 Dunkirk Ave 508 11/3/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair curb stop 11/3/15


72 Summit Ave 925 11/2/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 replace curb stop 11/2/15


73 Garden Ave 1125 11/9/15 Alliant Patrick Mueller 877-1641 new gas service 11/9/15


74 Madison St, S 208 11/4/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair leaking curb stop 11/4/15


75 Main St, W 603 11/16/15 Alliant 50.00$ 11/12/15 Patrick Mueller 877-1641 new gas service 11/16/15


76 Stoughton Ave 1121 11/24/15 Haugen Exc. 50.00$ 11/24/15 Ken Haugen 205-0238 repair wewer pipe 11/26/15


77 South St, W 517 11/30/15 Alliant Patrick Mueller 877-1641 replace gas service 11/30/15


78 Vernon St 1203 11/30/15 Alliant 50.00$ 11/18/15 Patrick Mueller 877-1641 new gas service 11/30/15


79 Henry St, S 217 12/1/15 Alliant Patrick Mueller 877-1641 replace gas service 12/1/15


80 West St 817 12/7/15 Alliant Patrick Mueller 877-1641 replace gas service 12/7/15


81 Gjertson St 208 11/30/15 Pertzborn 150.00$ 12/2/15 Otto Mushlenberg 256-3900 New water & sewer lateral 12/8/15







2015 November Yard Waste Report


Nov


Day of Week Users


Tues. 346


Thurs. 200


Sat. 367


Total: 913


November


Day of Week #Bags


Tues 3539


Thurs 1500


Sat 1806


Total: 6845








Public Works Committee
Tuesday, November 17, 2015 @ 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room @ City Hall – 381 E Main St


Members Present: Alderpersons Tom Majewski, Paul Lawrence, Sid Boersma, Tom Selsor and
Mayor Olson


Absent & Excused: None


Staff: Street Superintendent Karl Manthe and Vickie Erdahl


Guests: Dave Taylor – MMSD, Residents – JoAnn Lien, Joann Holtan and David Flesch


Call to Order: Majewski called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm


1) Communications: Boersma stated that there had been a second work day at the
Crabapple Arboretum where a few trees had been removed and multiple trees re-mulched to
prepare for winter with multiple people from Sustainable Stoughton volunteering. Manthe
stated: that the Christmas decorations were put up downtown, the City was awarded a Local
Road Improvement Program (LRIP) grant for $37,000 and that the ash trees will be re-
evaluated due to a new disease called Ash Yellow. Lawrence stated that he had received a
complaint from the northwest side of the city concerning leaf pick up.


2) Activity Reports: Reports include the following information;


Washington Street and Fifth Street Reconstruction Project is completed expect for some minor
punchlist items. Now that the construction project is completed, street crews delivered 63
trees to be planted on Fifth & Washington Streets. Private landscape contractor has planted
the trees for city.


The South Alley Project is also completed except for some minor punchlist items, one which is
connecting the downspouts into the new stormwater system that will assist with water/ice in
the alley.


Fall is here and we have many projects to get completed before the snow starts flying. Crews
have started leaf collection and will be out until November 25th. Street and Parks Departments
crews were busy the last month performing the following tasks;


 October brush collection was very heavy as it took crews 7 working days to complete entire
city. Crews hauled 119 truckloads of brush to yardwaste site to be mulched at a later time.
One last brush collection is scheduled for November.


 Crews performed safety pruning, trimmed branches hanging over streets, sidewalks and
blocking signs throughout the city.


 Crews were out with cold patch patching streets throughout the city.
 Yard waste site has been steady this month. For the year, 953 (23 new permits for October


– last year 924 for entire year) permits have been sold to city residents and 146 (4 new
permits for October) permits issued to Dunkirk Township resident. We have a new all time
record for permits sold in a season with 953 and still counting. The old record was 934.
Street crews haul yard waste to organic farmer and also to city site to make own compost
material for future projects.


 Sediment was removed from Eastwood Retention pond by contractor who uses vacuum
system to remove sediment. Street crews assisted with digging hole for sediment, and then
once project was completed, took care of restoration.


 Street sweepers continue Friday morning sweeping in the downtown district and will
complement leaf machines during November.


 Stormwater inlets were cleaned after large rainfall events.







 Street crews have all Christmas light decorations ready to be attached to evergreen
garland.


 American and Norwegian flags have been taken down for the season.


 Street staff put metal cemetery location markers in the ground at Wheeler Prairie.
 Crews painted school crosswalks on Fifth Street and Washington Street. Public Works &


Public Safety Committees are still reviewing pedestrian safety throughout the city. Street
Department has placed out a couple “In-Street Pedestrian Signs” on Main Street.


 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and signs,
processing invoices, tracking yardwaste permits, sales, and usage, computerizing
employee timesheets, and addressing customer inquiries.


 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is available
for daily tasks. Fleet Manager has fall leaf equipment ready for the season. Fleet Manager
will start focusing on getting winter snow & ice removal equipment ready and completing
yearly Fire Truck maintenance.


 The Parks Department continues to keep very busy with daily park cleanup, athletic field
prep (soccer & football), mulching leaves, closing up and winterizing shelters. Weed
assessments were completed at Schefelker, East, Dunkirk, Rotary, Lowell, and Veterans
Parks.


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels downtown
and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, monitor water levels at
Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash stations, exit
lights, fall protection).


Old Business:


3) Veterans Park Tennis Court Project Update – Pickleball Information: JoAnn Lien stated
that the City could use some more Pickleball courts as currently there is only two @ Eastside
Park. There are 32 people involved in the league currently and only eight (8) people can play
at a time – four (4) on each court. JoAnn stated that Pickleball is the fastest growing sport at
this time. It is played with paddles slightly large that a ping pong paddle (15 ½ in), nets, a ball
with holes in it and the courts need back stops at each end. At Veterans Park the tennis court
is larger enough for four (4) Pickleball courts.


Parks and Recreation Director, Tom Lynch, provided a memo stating he would recommend
that the court remain as a tennis court with lines added for Pickleball.


Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Boersma to direct staff to provide an analysis on
costs and options of keeping as a tennis court (including fencing) in combination with
Pickleball courts or converting the tennis court to four Pickleball courts. Motion
carried 5-0 (with Mayor voting yes)


Boersma left meeting at 6:30 pm


4) Discussion on Pedestrian Safety in Downtown District – Public Safety Committee
Request: The Public Safety Committee sent a request for the Public Works Committee to
approve the purchase of two (2) more pedestrian crossing signs. Manthe stated that the
Street Department does have the funds to purchase two (2) more signs at the cost of
approximately $300.00 each. These signs would be placed at S Monroe St / Main St and King
St / Main St. Mayor Olson suggested that staff also pursue a grant for a lighted sign.


Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Boersma to direct staff to purchase two (2) portable
in street crosswalk signs. Motion carried 4-0 (with Mayor voting yes).







New Business:


5) Approve October 20, 2015 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Lawrence seconded by Selsor
to approve minutes. Motion carried 4-0. (Mayor voting yes)


6) Plans for Removing Soil Materials and Creating Parking Space @ Riverside Dr (behind
cemetery): Manthe stated that the Street Department would like to start the process of
converting this area by hauling away the soil during the winter. In the spring, the Street
Department will develop a grassy area for a trash barrel and picnic table and up to six parking
spaces. To make sure the grass area can grow grass; black dirt would be hauled in and
seeded. Parking lot will be constructed with pulverized asphalt materials at first. The
committee also had concerns about the stability of the hillside or if there is any necessary work
to be done.


Motion by Lawrence seconded by Majewski to direct staff to proceed with the concept
of plan by providing the committee with more details about the materials to be used,
design of the parking lot and a review of the stability of the hillside. Motion carried 4-0
(with Mayor voting yes).


7) Designation of Street Department Employees as Emergency Personnel: Manthe
explained that the League of Wisconsin Municipalities recommends that Street Department
Employees be designated as “emergency personnel” in order to comply with Wisconsin
Statute 66.0502 that states that only emergency personnel can be required to live within a 15
mile radius. Currently Street Department employees are required to reside within 20 miles of
the City of Stoughton.


Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to recommend to the Common Council to
approve the designation of the Street Department Employees as Emergency Personnel.
Motion carried 4-0 (with Mayor voting yes)


8) City Participation in Adaptive Management Program – Presentation by Dave Taylor of
MMSD (Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District): Mr. Taylor from the MMSD gave a
presentation on the study which involved the City of Stoughton and other surrounding
communities from 2012 thru 2015 on suspended solids and phosphorus reduction. The City of
Stoughton is required to reduce TSS & TP for each watershed in which we discharge
stormwater. In January of 2016 the City will be asked to enter into an Intergovernmental
Agreement to proceed in the Adaptive Management Program which will begin in 2017.


9) 2016 Clyde Street Project – Sidewalk: Scheel presented a strategy for installing sidewalks
for each of the four (4) blocks of Clyde Street from N Van Buren St to N Madison St. and is
also seeking direction on which option to pursue. Scheel explained the issues surrounding this
project with regards for strict adherence to the city policy on sidewalks and provided
recommendations for each block along with cost estimates. If sidewalks were installed on
both sides of the street there would be only a two (2) foot terrace which could create issues
with snow as there would be no where to put the snow. Multiple properties would need
retaining walls if sidewalks were installed on both sides. If the second option was pursued only
one property involved will need a retaining wall. The north side of the street has most of the
sidewalk installed. The south side of the street has sidewalk in the first block near Van Buren
St.


The primary recommendation will be at a cost of $164,500 which follows the city policy on
sidewalks and a secondary recommendation will be at a cost of $ 54,010. The secondary
recommendation involves only installing corner ramps on the south side of the street to link
pedestrians to the north side where all blocks will have a sidewalk.







Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to recommend to the Common Council to
approve the second sidewalk option at a cost of $ 54,010 as outlined in the memo dated
October 28, 2015 for the 2016 Clyde Street Project. Motion carried 4-0 (with the Mayor
voting yes)


10) Future Agenda Items: Pickleball, Parkrow Tree Planting


Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to adjourn the meeting at 7:32 pm. Motion
carried 4-0 (with the Mayor voting). Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl Administrative
Assistant – 11/18/15








Date: December 9, 2015


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: 2016 Street Construction Projects


I have included in the packet a brief summary of the 2016 street construction projects that will
be completed. I will review each project with the Public Works committee at the December 15,
2016 meeting.


Please let me know if you have any questions


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







2016 Street Construction Projects


December 11, 2015


Reconstruction Projects


Clyde Street (Madison St to Van Buren St) – Utilities participating


 New sidewalk and ramp installation


 New curb & gutter installation


 New water and partial sanitary mains/laterals


 New street base and asphalt


 New pavement markings @ crossing


Van Buren Street (Main St to Wilson St) - Utilities participating


 Spot sidewalk replacement


 New ramp installation


 New curb & gutter installation


 Street width widen to be uniform entire length


 New stormwater installation


 Segments of new water main and sanitary sewer


 Street tree removal and new tree plantings


 Utility poles to be moved


 New street base and asphalt pavement


Wilson Street (Van Buren St to Page St)


 Spot sidewalk replacement


 New curb & gutter installation


 Lining up street width for better transition


 Installation of valley gutters to control stormwater (also will assist with traffic calming)


 New street base and asphalt pavement


Park Street (Lynn St to Academy St) - Deferred to 2017


 Spot sidewalk replacement


 New curb & gutter installation


 New street base and asphalt pavement


Pulverization Projects


Gjertson St (Main St to Hamilton St) – Project may be deferred to 2017 if street is reduced in street


width


 Sidewalk improvements


 Potential to reduce street width


 Curb & gutter installation -depending on decision, either spot or new







 Full depth street pulverization


 Asphalt pavement


Kings Lynn Rd (Jackson St to Felland)


 Spot sidewalk replacement


 Ramp installation


 Spot curb & gutter replacement


 Improvement to stormwater inlets (driveway openings)


 Traffic calming medians (3)


 Full depth pulverization


 Asphalt pavement


 Pavement marking for bike path


King Street (W. South St to Kvamme)


 Spot curb & gutter replacement


 Ramp installation


 Full depth pulverization


 Asphalt pavement


Chapin Lane (Roby Rd to Devonshire) – carryover from 2015


 LRIP Funding - $36,000


 Spot sidewalk replacement


 Spot curb & gutter replacement


 Ramp installation


 Valley gutter installation for stormwater control


 Full depth pulverization


 Asphalt pavement


Industrial Circle (Ortega Dr to Commerce Rd) – carryover from 2015


 Spot curb & gutter replacement


 Full depth pulverization


 Asphalt pavement


Brewer Court – carryover from 2015 (replaces Ortega Dr)


 Spot curb & gutter replacement


 Full depth pulverization


 Asphalt pavement







Scheduling


Open House Thursday January 14, 2016


Bid projects by end of January –early February


Projects start mid-March-early April (weather depending/frost in street)


Staff will develop project segments for construction and timeframe schedule


Pulverization projects will start mid May to early June


Other Notes


I have reviewed projects with Police Chief Leck for “Traffic Management Policy” for traffic calming and


safety issues/concerns.


City staff has reviewed projects


Other Utility entities (Alliant, AT&T, Charter, etc) will be notified to make improvements to their


infrastructure at the time of construction


I have contacted Nazareth House Maintenance Manager Peter Tillman about cooling water discharging


onto Jackson Street and measures to correct issues.
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Date:  November 25, 2015 


 


To:  Public Works Committee  


  Public Safety Committee 


 


From:  Rodney J. Scheel 


  Director of Planning & Development 


 


Subject: Sidewalk and Crosswalk Ramp Snow Removal 


 


It has come to my attention that your committee will be discussing a concern raised by Mr. John 


Morgan related to crosswalk ramp snow removal.  (See attached email)  This topic involves 


several aspects for you consider when contemplating changes to ordinances or practices.  Under 


the current ordinance snow is required to be removed from sidewalks by 9:00 a.m. on the second 


day after the snow stops.  The Department of Planning & Development provides inspection and 


enforcement services for sidewalk snow removal with a primary goal of compliance. 


 


First, it is appropriate to consider private sidewalk snow removal requirements for property 


owners.  I have attached the adopted ordinance ( Sec. 64-13) that was modified after much Public 


Works Committee evaluation in 2010.   Ironically, at that time, there was a concern that notices 


and citations were being issued too quickly and thus the current version was adopted that added 


one more day before a property owner would be in violation.  At the same time, the Planning 


Department worked with the Committee to outline the attached enforcement procedure based on 


the new ordinance.  Even using this procedure, we do not have unlimited staff resources to 


commit to snow removal enforcement.   


 


Clarification of crosswalk ramps may need to be considered in the ordinance.  The ordinance 


speaks to parcels abutting on a public sidewalk shall be maintained by the property owner.  


There is not explicit discussion about crosswalk ramps in our ordinance; however, it is identified 


in some other community ordinances. 


 


Second, crosswalk ramps discharge at the street edge.  It seems that snow in the street at the 


ramp cannot be delegated to the property owner for maintenance.  Certainly, many property 


owners do attempt to create a clearing that doesn’t stop at the end of the ramp, but it seems their 


obligation would only be for the ramp (See above suggestion that the ordinance may need to be 


reinforced to include ramp language.)   Following many events, the Street Department pays 


special attention to the downtown district and hauls away the accumulated snow along the curb 


and at corners.  Street Superintendent Manthe can provide better insight into their snow removal 


practices for streets throughout the City including downtown. 



http://www.ci.stoughton.wi.us/





 


Please let me know if there is additional background you would like me to prepare for your 


consideration. 


 


CC: Mayor Donna Olson 


 Street Superintendent Karl Manthe 


 Police Chief Greg Leck 
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E Mail RE Thanks.txt
From: Rodney J. Scheel
Sent: Wednesday, November 25, 2015 3:40 PM
To: Lana Kropf; Vickie Erdahl
Subject: RE: Thanks
Attachments: Public Works Committee 11-25-2015 - Snow Removal.pdf


As this item moves to Public Safety and Public Works, please include this
attachment.


Thanks.


Rodney Scheel
City of Stoughton
Director of Planning & Development
608.873.6619
rjscheel@ci.stoughton.wi.us


-----Original Message-----
From: Lana Kropf
Sent: Tuesday, November 24, 2015 9:33 AM
To: Rodney J. Scheel; Michael Stacey
Subject: FW: Thanks


I received this, this morning and it will be going to the Public Safety
committee.


-----Original Message-----
From: Michael Engelberger
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 4:31 PM
To: John Morgan
Cc: Karl Manthe; Greg Leck; Thomas Majewski; Vickie Erdahl; Lana Kropf
Subject: FW: Thanks


Thanks John, I will send this to the Public Works and Public Safety
Committee's to review. I believe it is the property owners responsibility to
remove the snow and ice. You are right that it should be kept clear and safe
for pedestrian traffic. This may be an enforcement issue. I will pass it on to
the committees and staff to address. Thank you for your concerns.


Michael Engelberger
Common Council Vice President
District #2 Alderperson
City of Stoughton
608-444-5990
MEngelberger@ci.stoughton.wi.us
________________________________
From: John Morgan <jpmorgan@uwalumni.com>
To: Mike Engelberger
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 4:00 PM
Subject: Thanks


Hi Mike,


Sounds like things went well with the discussion about parking. Laura is a
great one have in on that discussion since she’s been involved with the store
from the get-go. So thanks again for the quick response and attention to
things. Sounds like things can’t get moving until the spring, and that’s
understandable. It will be great to have it on the calendar and know that
we’ll have more short term parking on the horizon.


Also, I really don’t want to become a squeaky wheel constituent, but something
else occurred to me this morning that’s somewhat related to this other issue
of downtown business traffic, but I’m coming from an individual citizen with
this one. I don’t know if you’ve ever noticed this, but the crosswalk ramps
along Main St. after snows are terribly policed. Walking my dog this morning,
I noticed how very badly packed with ice and snow they are. I worry about the
effect that has on pedestrian traffic for downtown business and also wonder if
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E Mail RE Thanks.txt
the city could be looking at a lawsuit if someone took a spill and broke a
bone. I take care of the ramp at our crosswalk outside our house and just
added some salt this morning. It’s free of snow and safe to walk right
through. Yet every single Main St. crosswalk ramp I passed today is covered in
snow or ice.


Again, it’s coincidental that I’m pestering you with two things in a couple of
weeks. But I’ve wondered about the crosswalk issue every year and thought I’d
point it out to you. Some years, big snowfalls are never removed and the snow
just packs into a burm that has to be hopped over, eventually turning to ice.
If you walked up and down Main this eve on either side, you’d be in for a wild
game of hopscotch and slippery footing. That just doesn’t seem cool,
considering the city has so much going on downtown these days and we’re
fighting to stay attractive as a community for visitors and new residents.


Thanks for listening on all of this stuff.


John
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From: John Morgan <jpmorgan@uwalumni.com> 
To: Mike Engelberger  
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 4:00 PM 
Subject: Thanks 
 
Hi Mike, 
 
Sounds like things went well with the discussion about parking. Laura is a great one have in on that 
discussion since she’s been involved with the store from the get-go. So thanks again for the quick 
response and attention to things. Sounds like things can’t get moving until the spring, and that’s 
understandable. It will be great to have it on the calendar and know that we’ll have more short term 
parking on the horizon. 
 
Also, I really don’t want to become a squeaky wheel constituent, but something else occurred to me this 
morning that’s somewhat related to this other issue of downtown business traffic, but I’m coming from 
an individual citizen with this one. I don’t know if you’ve ever noticed this, but the crosswalk ramps 
along Main St. after snows are terribly policed. Walking my dog this morning, I noticed how very badly 
packed with ice and snow they are. I worry about the effect that has on pedestrian traffic for downtown 
business and also wonder if the city could be looking at a lawsuit if someone took a spill and broke a 
bone. I take care of the ramp at our crosswalk outside our house and just added some salt this morning. 
It’s free of snow and safe to walk right through. Yet every single Main St. crosswalk ramp I passed today 
is covered in snow or ice. 
 
Again, it’s coincidental that I’m pestering you with two things in a couple of weeks. But I’ve wondered 
about the crosswalk issue every year and thought I’d point it out to you. Some years, big snowfalls are 
never removed and the snow just packs into a burm that has to be hopped over, eventually turning to 
ice. If you walked up and down Main this eve on either side, you’d be in for a wild game of hopscotch 
and slippery footing. That just doesn’t seem cool, considering the city has so much going on downtown 
these days and we’re fighting to stay attractive as a community for visitors and new residents. 
 
Thanks for listening on all of this stuff. 
 
John 
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Date: April 29, 2010


To: Public Works Committee


From: Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner


Subject: PROPOSED PROCEDURE FOR SNOW REMOVAL VIOLATIONS


I am providing a proposed procedure for City Staff to handle snow removal violations per section 64-13.


1. City Staff will wait until 9:00 am, 2 days after a snowfall has ended to inspect properties for snow
removal violations per the proposed ordinance 64-13 amendment. (provided)


2. Once a violation is found, City Staff will document, photograph and send a letter to the property
owner and if the owner does not live at the property a carbon copy of the letter will also be sent to
the current tenant. There will only be one letter sent per season. (see attached example)


3. In order to allow the letters to get to the respective owners/tenants, City Staff will wait 9:00 am, 3
days after the letter is sent to re-inspect the properties. If the property is still in violation, City
Staff will document, photograph and issue a citation to the owner of the property. If there is
another snowfall within the 3 day waiting period, City Staff will allow until 9:00 am, 2 days after
the snowfall to re-inspect and issue a citation if a violation still exists. The current minimum
citation amount is $177.00.


4. After a citation has been issued, City Staff will wait until 9:00 am, 3 days after the citation is
mailed to re-inspect the property. If the property is still in violation and there have not been
additional snowfalls, City Staff will either remove the snow or contract to remove the snow and
send a bill to the owner. If there is another snowfall within the 3 day waiting period, City Staff
will wait until 9:00 am, 2 days after the snowfall to remove the snow if a violation still exists. The
current minimum cost for snow removal is $170.00.


5. When there is a foreclosure or vacant property situation where an owner cannot be located, City
Staff will either remove the snow or contract to remove the snow and place the charges on the tax
roll.


If you have any questions please contact me at 608-646-0421


cc. Director of Planning and Development Rodney Scheel
Street Superintendent Karl Manthe
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589 (608) 873-6619
www.cityofstoughton.com/planning fax: (608) 873-5519


Date Sent


Property Owner
Street Address
City, State, Zip


RE: NOTICE: SNOW REMOVAL VIOLATION AT ADDRESS, STOUGHTON.


Dear Property Owner:


This letter serves as notice of a violation found at the property you own at ADDRESS, Stoughton,
regarding Ordinance Section 64-13 Snow and Ice Removal, of the Stoughton Municipal Code as
follows:


Municipal Code Sec. 64-13(a) Snow and ice removal, states; “The occupant or owner of any lot or
parcel abutting on a public sidewalk shall remove therefrom by 9 a.m. on the second day following a
snowfall, all snow, dirt, rubbish or refuse matter, and sprinkle with a material to prevent slipping. (For
example: a snowfall occurs on Monday, the occupant or owner would have until 9 a.m. Wednesday).
If the occupant or owner does not comply with this section, the street commissioner or designee may
issue a citation and may cause the work to be done and the expense reported to the city Finance
Director, who shall annually enter such expense on the tax roll as a special tax against the lot or parcel
of land. The owner or occupant shall also be subject to a forfeiture for each violation of this section,
with penalties as set forth in section 1-3. Each day a violation continues shall constitute a separate
violation.”


This will be the only notice that will be sent this season regarding this violation. If the snow is not
removed from the public sidewalk at PROPERTY ADDRESS, Stoughton by DATE (THREE DAYS
FROM NOTICE SENT DATE), as property owner, you will be subject to a penalty per section 1-3. If
after a citation has been issued, the snow has not been removed within 3 days, the City will remove the
snow and bill the property owner. If there is another snowfall within the 3 days after a citation is
issued, the City will allow 2 days after that snowfall to remove the snow if a violation exists.
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If you have any questions or concerns regarding this notice please call me at 608-646-0421


I am available Monday – Friday 7:30am to 4:30pm


Sincerely,
City of Stoughton


Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner


cc. TENANT (IF NECESSARY)
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AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SECTION 64-13(a)
OF THE STOUGHTON MUNICIPAL CODE


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do ordain as follows:


1. Section 64-13(a) of the Stoughton Municipal Code is hereby amended and shall read as
follows:


Sec. 64-13. Snow and ice removal.
(a) The occupant or owner of any lot or parcel abutting on a public sidewalk shall remove therefrom
by 9 a.m. on the day on the second day following a snowfall, all snow, dirt, rubbish or refuse matter,
and sprinkle ice with a material to prevent slipping. (For example: a snowfall occurs on Monday, the
occupant or owner would have until 9 a.m. Wednesday). If the occupant or owner does not comply
with this section, the street commissioner or designee may issue a citation and may cause the work to
be done and the expense reported to the city Finance Director, who shall annually enter such expense
on the tax roll as a special tax against the lot or parcel of land. The owner or occupant shall also be
subject to a forfeiture for each violation of this section, with penalties as set forth in § 1-3. Each day a
violation continues shall constitute a separate violation.
(b) No snow or ice removed from private property shall be deposited in the public ways in areas
expected to be cleared by the city. This would include, but would not be limited to, pushing snow or
ice across a public roadway or sidewalk; pushing or carrying and depositing snow or ice on a public
way expected to be maintained for pedestrian or vehicular traffic; and the blowing or throwing of snow
or ice onto a pedestrian or vehicular area. Violation of any of these provisions may result in penalties
as set forth in § 1-3. Each day a violation continues shall constitute a separate violation. If the
occupant or owner does not comply with this section, the street commissioner may cause the work to
be done and the expense reported to the city clerk who shall annually enter such expense on the tax roll
as a special tax against the lot or parcel of land.
(c) No snow or ice shall be deposited on private property without the owners consent. Violation of
this provision may result in penalties as set forth in § 1-3. Each day the violation continues shall
constitute a separate violation.


2. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.


Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of Stoughton held on the
day of , 2010.


VOTE: APPROVED:


Ayes: ________________________
Donna L. Olson, Mayor


Noes:


Adopted: ATTEST:


Published: __________________________
Luann J. Alme, City Clerk
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Date: December 10, 2015


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Snow Removal Procedures Downtown


I am providing the Public Works Committee with information on Street Department snow
removal procedures for the downtown district. The Street Department follows the “Winter
Road & Sidewalk Procedures” and “Street Department Snow Removal & Salt Use Policy”


After an average snowfall event, the following events normally occur;


 Crews start at midnight for snow removal.
 The grader is sent down to start pulling snow away from curb line (during heavy


snowfall event, the bobcat goes down to assist with pushing larger piles of snow
out into street). Snow pulled from curb line is “wind-rowed” for collection with
snow blower.


 While snow is being pulled out, crews are getting 4 to 5 trucks ready for hauling
snow (empty salt, take plows off, remove brine tanks, tailgates down, snow
boards), along with attaching snow blower to loader (quick attach system).


 2 trucks are also sent out to go around the entire city and plow snow back where
vehicles were parked from previous day snow plowing event.


 By 1:00 am, crews are hauling snow from Main Street between Page Street and
Railroad Tracks and one block off Main Street from Water Street to Fifth Street.


 Crews normally have snow removed by morning commute and then will start
removing snow from city parking lots.


 Snow removal from downtown could be delayed if additional snow events are
forecasted the next day(s).


There are exceptions to not collecting the snow from the downtown after a snow event, such
as the one snowfall event the city had this year. For that snow event, we did not collect snow
from downtown for a couple reasons; (1) there wasn’t much snow to be collected (2) the
temperature was going to be 50 degrees and rain for the next week.


Crews did clean open the stormwater inlets and the snow melted within a couple days and the
city was able to save on overtime hours without removing snow away..


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







This procedure for snow removal has worked well for Street Department crews and
management recommends making no changes to current system.


Please let me know if you have any questions.








Date: December 1, 2015


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe


Subject: Chapter 10-2


Earlier this year the Public Works Committee made some changes to the Ordinance for
Construction Standards, Chapter 10-2 (d) Street tree installation. After having almost a year to
review the changes and process permits for street trees, staff has a recommendation that
would be a better way to handle this process through the issuing of building permits.


The improvements will make sure good healthy trees are purchased, proper planting and
mulching of trees, make sure a wide variety of species are planted, and better use of staff time
during process.


I have included the current ordinance and one with recommended changes. Please let me
know if you have any questions


Current


(d) Street tree installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the
developer or owner of record of the property during development and/or construction to install,
at his expense, two city-approved street trees per frontage in the terrace area between the
curb and gutter and the public sidewalk. Frontages that exceed 80 feet will require additional
trees as determined by the street superintendent or their designee. Final occupancy permits
shall not be issued until the required trees are installed meeting city specifications, unless
seasonal weather does not allow installation, in which case, the required street trees shall be
installed the following spring. If, as determined by the street superintendent or their designee,
there is not adequate area within the terrace, the required trees shall be installed on private
property within ten feet of the public sidewalk at the direction of the street superintendent or
their designee. If, as determined by the street superintendent or their designee, the terrace or
area behind the sidewalk is not suitable for tree installation the owner shall contribute $300.00
for each tree not installed to the city's urban forestry program for installation of street trees
elsewhere in the city's urban forestry. This amount shall be determined annually by the street
superintendent based on the cost to purchase and install each tree.
Delay for any purpose or reason will require that prior to a final occupancy permit a deposit be
paid by the developer/owner of $300.00 per tree, which deposit will be refunded upon


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







developer/owner's planting of city approved trees, or retained by the city permanently if such
trees are planted at city expense or fail to be planted within six months of project completion.


Proposed Changes


(d) Street tree installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the
developer or owner of record of the property during development and/or construction at the
time of being issued a building permit, to pay the City of Stoughton the cost of $350 per
tree for the installation of two (2) city terrace trees that will be planted by an approved
landscape professional contracted by the City of Stoughton install, at his expense, two
city-approved street trees per frontage in the terrace area between the curb and gutter and the
public sidewalk. Frontages that exceed 80 feet will require additional trees as determined by
the street superintendent or their designee. Final occupancy permits shall not be issued until
the required trees are installed meeting city specifications, unless seasonal weather does not
allow installation, in which case, the required street trees shall be installed the following spring.
If, as determined by the street superintendent or their designee, there is not adequate area
within the terrace, the required trees shall be installed on private property within ten feet of the
public sidewalk at the direction of the street superintendent or their designee. If, as determined
by the street superintendent or their designee, the terrace or area behind the sidewalk is not
suitable for tree installation the owner shall contribute $350.00 $300.00 for each tree not
installed to the city's urban forestry program for installation of street trees elsewhere in the
city's urban forestry. This amount shall be determined annually by the street superintendent
based on the cost to purchase and install each tree.
Delay for any purpose or reason will require that prior to a final occupancy permit a deposit be
paid by the developer/owner of $300.00 per tree, which deposit will be refunded upon
developer/owner's planting of city approved trees, or retained by the city permanently if such
trees are planted at city expense or fail to be planted within six months of project completion.





